
 

 

 
 Kapanda Community Day Secondary School, Double Classroom Block 

FF 694 Final Report October 2024 
 
Overview 
Donor Name:       Fondation Eagle  
Project Name:  Capital and related costs to build a classroom at Kapanda Community Day Secondary 

School, Malawi 
Grant Size £41,157 
 
Project Overview 
 
In 2021, Kapanda Community Day Secondary School was chosen by the Government of Malawi to take in double the 
number of Form 1 students over the next four academic years. In addition, students studying science subjects are 
being transferred into Kapanda from other schools as other schools are unable to offer these subjects and Kapanda 
has a well-equipped science laboratory and well trained science teachers.   
 
Fondation Eagle kindly donated £29,987 in 2022 to enable a double classroom block to be constructed.   However, as 
there has been a further additional intake of new students in September 2023 and in 2024, the school urgently 
needed a second double classroom block to enable it to accommodate these additional students.  The expected cost 
was considerably higher due to the devaluation of the Malawi Kwacha and rising cost of materials.   
 
Project Progress 
Work commenced on the build in May 2024 after the ground had dried out sufficiently following flooding in the rainy 
season.  Most of the building work took place over the summer school holiday and was completed on the 15th of 
October. Building work stopped temporarily during the exam period to avoid any disruption to students sitting their 
exams at the end of Form 2 and Form 4.   
 

  
 

Students using temporary outdoor classroom 
 

 
Assessing the location for the new classroom block 

 



  
 

Bricks were transported to the school site in April 2024 
 

 
Foundations were dug in May 2024 

  
 

Building progress August 2024 
 

 
September 2024 – plastering and flooring completed 

  
 

The completed classroom block – a great new learning environment for the students 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Expenditure 
 

 
 
Receipts are at Annex 1. 
 
As you can see, the project was delivered under budget by £3,932.   
 
 
Best wishes, 
 

 
Pam Haigh 
UK General Manager 
23rd  October 2024 
 
 
  



RECEIPTS             ANNEX 1 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 


